June 15, 2015

The Honorable Hal Rogers House Committee on Appropriations H-305, The Capitol Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Ander Crenshaw House Subcommittee on Financial Services and General Government B-300 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Rogers and Chairman Crenshaw,

We, the undersigned, representing millions of Americans, urge you to include language on "must-pass" legislation that would prevent federal funds from being used to discriminate against those who affirm marriage as being between a man and a woman. Charities, non-profits, and small business owners with religious beliefs or moral convictions about marriage should not be penalized by the government for their beliefs. Appropriations bills, including the Financial Services and General Government Appropriations Bill, have long included conscience protections for Americans with pro-life convictions. Preventing government discrimination for those who believe in natural marriage is equally important and increasingly necessary as evidenced by the Solicitor General's comments during the Supreme Court oral arguments that the future tax-exempt status of religious schools is "going to be an issue."

The *Marriage and Religious Freedom Act* (MARFA) as introduced in the 113th Congress would prevent the federal government from discriminating in programs, grants, contracts, licensing, and tax treatment against persons who believe that marriage is between a man and a woman. Such protections are urgently needed in light of new federal agency conditions requiring endorsement of same-sex relationships in order to compete for certain federal grants. In addition, the President's problematic July 2014 Executive Order jeopardizing the ability of businesses and faith-based organizations that contract with the federal government to hire and administer programs according to their religious beliefs is deeply troubling. The government should not deem longstanding providers of important public services ineligible to compete for federal funding simply because of their beliefs about marriage. Attaching language similar to MARFA on "must-pass" legislation would stop these harmful and arbitrary government penalties.

We as individuals and organizations wish to remain active participants in and contributors to our communities. These protections ensure that we can continue to do so while also living in accordance with our beliefs about marriage and the family. Significantly, an overwhelming majority of Americans agree that we should have this freedom. Just last month, new polling from WPA Opinion Research and Family Research Council showed that 81% of Americans believe that individuals like us should be able to live and work in accordance with our belief in marriage as between a man and a woman.

While Americans in general continue to debate the meaning of marriage in the lead up to the Supreme Court's review of state marriage laws, one thing is clear: millions of Americans who continue to affirm the historic understanding of marriage should remain free from government discrimination.

Again, we urge your support for this important legislation.

Sincerely,

Tony Perkins President

Family Research Council

Alan Sears

President, CEO, and General Counsel

Alliance Defending Freedom

Gary L. Bauer President

American Values

Most Reverend Salvatore J. Cordileone

Archbishop of San Francisco

Chairman, USCCB Subcommittee for the Promotion

and Defense of Marriage

Tom Minnery President CitizenLink

Richard Viguerie

Chairman

Conservative HQ

Brian S. Brown President

National Organization for Marriage

Michael A. Needham

CEO

Heritage Action for America

Ron Crews

CH (COL) USAR Retired

Executive Director

Chaplain Alliance for Religious Liberty

David Stevens

CEO

Christian Medical Association

Penny Nance President and CEO

Concerned Women for America Legislative Action Committee

Carrie Gordon Earll

Vice President, Government & Public Policy

Focus on the Family

Rick Scarborough

President

Vision America Action

Keith Wiebe President

American Association of Christian Schools

Thomas J. Cathey, Ed.D.

Director for Legal Legislative Issues

Association of Christian Schools International

William J. Murray

Chairman

Religious Freedom Coalition

Austin Ruse President C-Fam

C. Preston Noel, III

President

Tradition, Family, Property, Inc.

Colin A. Hanna

President, Let Freedom Ring Chairman, Coalitions for America

Bishop E.W. Jackson

President STAND

Peter Weyrich Operations Manager

*Free Congress Foundation

Nicole Theis President

Delaware Family Policy Council

David Fowler President

Family Action of Tennessee, Inc.

Dale Barscher Executive Director

South Dakota Family Heritage Alliance

Julie Lynde

Executive Director

Cornerstone Family Council, Idaho

Allen Whitt President

Family Policy Council of West Virginia

Jim Minnery President

Alaska Family Action

John Helmberger

CEO

Minnesota Family Council

Kent Ostrander Executive Director

The Family Foundation, Kentucky

Michael Geer President

Pennsylvania Family Council

Rev. Jason McGuire Executive Director

New Yorkers for Constitutional Freedom

Joe Ortwerth

Executive Director

Missouri Family Policy Council

Gene Mills President

Louisiana Family Forum

Andrew Beckwith

President

Massachusetts Family Institute

Julaine K. Appling

President

Wisconsin Family Council

Len Deo President

New Jersey Family Policy Council

New Jersey Family First

Victoria Cobb President

The Family Foundation of Virginia

John Stemberger

President

Florida Family Policy Council

Jonathan Gardner Executive Director

NM Center for Family Policy

Tom Freier

Executive Director

North Dakota Family Alliance

Alan J. Hodak

Administrator, Fourth Baptist Christian School

Executive Director, Minnesota Association of Christian

Schools

Alex St. James Executive Director

Black Economic Security Trust

Bob McEwen

Former Member of Congress

Ohio

Brian Gottschell

Administrator, Grace Baptist Academy

Executive Director, New Mexico Association of

Christian Schools

Chuck Hurley, JD

Vice-president and Chief Counsel

The Family Leader

Urbandale, Iowa

Dan Zacharias

Executive Director

Old Dominion Association of Christian Schools

Pastor Douglas B. Wright

Keystone Baptist Church & Ministries

President

Old Dominion Association of Christian Schools

Huey Mills, PhD

President

South Carolina Association of Christian Schools

Jerry A. Johnson, Ph.D.

President

National Religious Broadcasters

Pastor Jim Oesterwind

Heritage Baptist Ministries

Acting President, Golden State Association of

Christian Schools

Joe Haas, Ed.D.

Executive Director

North Carolina Association of Christian Schools

Lew Uhler

President

National Tax Limitation Committee

Matthew Ticzkus

President

Texas Organization of Christian Schools

Michael D. Sproul, D. Min.

President

Christian Schools of Arizona

Michael H. Bryant, EdD

Executive Director

Georgia Association of Christian Schools

P. George Tryfiates

Director for Government Affairs

Association of Christian Schools International

Rev. Tim Campbell

Pastor, Old Suwanee Baptist Church

Board Chairman, Old Suwanee Christian School

Paul E. Brown

Executive Director

Wisconsin Association of Christian Schools

Tim LeJeune

President, Connecticut Association of Christian Schools

Principle, Central Christian Academy

Robert Franseen

President

Missouri Association of Christian Schools

Andrea Lafferty

President

Traditional Values Coalition

Randall L. Wenger, Esq.

Chief Counsel

Independence Law Center

Richard and Susan Falknor

Blue Ridge Forum

Elaine Donnelly

President

Center for Military Readiness

Judson Phillips Founder Tea Party Nation TPN Networks

Don Feder Don Feder Associates

Valerie Huber President National Abstinence Education Association

William H. Shaker President American Council for Health Care Reform

^{*} Institutional affiliation provided for the purpose of identification only.